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Microscopic Lichens in 3D  

.ȅ WŀŎƪ aǳȊŀǘƪƻ 

7:30 PM-9 PM. Refreshments and socializing beginning at 7 PM.  

At Merritt College: (New Science and Health Building, Building S) 

Room 110, First Floor, Barbara Lee Science and Allied Health 

Center (S Building),  

Merritt College,  
12500 Campus Drive, Oakland, CA. 

(Bring $2 in quarters for on-campus parking.) 
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One hundred and twenty year ago the society was active and 

able to help amateurs and professionals in a number of useful ways by 

offering speakers and a meeting place, a library and an extensive slide 

collection. Then came 1906 and all that the Society had built became 

ashes. The records of the Society went into storage at the University 

of California in Berkeley. When in the 1950õs, two generations later, 

the Society was recreated, only the interest in discovery remained 

from the original SFMS. 

The SFMS board has been cognizant of the lack of material to 

lend to its members for the past two years but has been reluctant to 

invest in a collection of slides that 

would provide some interesting materi-

al. For a number of years, we have had 

microscopes available that we can lend 

to members but no additional materials 

for investigating areas of interest. Mak-

ing your own slides can be very time-

consuming and difficult and requires 

specialized equipment and chemicals. 

The board felt that it was appropriate 

to purchase prepared slides to lend to 

members thus giving them a way to 

investigate and learn about the many 

wonderful objects that lend themselves to microscopic study. To that 

end, the board voted to buy prepared slides and to make them availa-

ble to members on a loan basis and after consultation the board de-

cided that we should buy sets of slides that represented a broad 

range of specimens both in the botanical and zoological field. Henry 

Schott was designated to carry out the purchases. The first set of 25 

slides manufactured in Germany by the Lieder Company were pur-

chased from Fisher Scientific when it was noticed that they were 

offered at a reduced price. Apparently, Fisher wanted to move their 

stock and an order was placed with them for one set.  

Lieder produced four introductory sets identified as A, B, C and 

D, each of which has a range of interesting specimens from the bo-

tanical and zoological realm. Each of the more advanced sets (B,C 

&D) contain 50 microscope slides so the total of the four sets is 175 

prepared microscope slides. Lieder provides a code that indicates the 

cost of each slide. The cost depends in part on how difficult it is to 

stain and prepare the slides. They also provide some information or 

guidance on each set of slides in the form of a booklet for each set. 

THE  NEW  MICROSCOPE  SLIDE  COLLECTION  

What Microscopists Do: They Look at Slides  Each slide can be compared to a labeled diagram and the accompa-

nying description. 

Rather than order all the slides from Fisher Scientific, Henry 

decided to order directly from the manufacturer in Germany in 

the hope of getting a lower price and perhaps a discount. Com-

pared to an order from a college or university that would order 15 

or 24 units of each set to equip a laboratory, our order of one set 

of òBó, one of òCó and one of òDó was a small order. We did not 

get a discount although due to a clerical error, at one point it did 

look like we would be given a favorable discount. Other standard 

charges also increased the cost. These were charges by banks for 

money transfer, special boxes for shipping the slides, and normal 

packaging and freight charges. As a result, savings were negligible 

but the experience was educational - or frustrating, - depending on 

your point of view. It took quite 

some time and some considerable 

correspondence but the shipment 

arrived undamaged and the micro-

scope slides are of good to excel-

lent quality. 

We also ordered a few special 

slides that would serve as specimen 

slides or slides that could be used 

to test the optical quality of a mi-

croscope. Diatoms produce silica-

tious tests with very fine structures 

and thus form a simple biological specimen that will reveal the 

resolving power of lenses.  

Maintaining order among the many slides in the collection 

promised to be a challenge and in order to simplify this task each 

slide was color-coded according to the collection to which it be-

longed. A list was prepared that will be posted on our web site so 

that members can easily select the slides they want to borrow. 

Where possible, a replacement cost was also noted since damage 

will occur. Attention to that cost will make us all more careful 

when handling slides. 

The board concurred with a set of rules governing the bor-

rowing of slides. They are published on a separate page of this 

newsletter and provide guidance for the orderly way to operate a 

lending library. 

The range of topics for which specimens are available is, at 

this time, somewhat limited in depth since only a few samples are 

available. For example, should you want to make an in-depth study 

(Continued on page 8) 
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Save this information for future reference. 

The microscope slides lending library will work best if every SFMS member agrees to the following shared rules: 

SFMS members may check out up to 12 slides at one time and must return the slides in good condition before 

checking out additional slides. Keep the slides up to one month from the date on the inventory list that ac-

companies the slides but return the slides as soon as possible. The cost of returning the slides is the mem-

berõs responsibility. 

 

Each slide has a specific value that includes the original cost of ordering, packaging, shipping and any other fees 

rounded to the nearest dollar. Loss or damage to the slide will be charged to the member and must be paid 

to the SFMS treasurer before other slides may be checked out.  

 

Inspect the slides upon receipt for any damage and call or e-mail the òslide-librarianó immediately with the spe-

cifics. Open packaging material carefully and save it so that it can be used to return the slides. Prevent dam-

age to slides by keeping them away from heat including direct sunlight. If possible, store the slide box on 

end so that the slides are horizontal in the box. (Brace the box to prevent it from falling over). The rubber 

band over the latch is an additional safety measure to keep the latch from opening accidentally. 

 

Before returning the slides, use the enclosed inventory to put the slides in proper order and to check that all 

slides have been returned. Enclose the inventory sheet with the slides you are returning. 

 

Use the enclosed reorder form to order additional microscope slides based on the published list available 

through the SFMS web site:    www.sfmicrosoc.org  You need only record the specific number or code if 

there is one, to identify the slide. 

 

Contribute to the collection either by a cash donation or by giving slides from your personal slide inventory to 

the SFMS collection.  Your suggestions as to what to buy will receive consideration when additional funds be-

come available. 

SFMS 2017-2018 contacts: 

For checking out and returning slides: Henry Schott, 20 Drake Lane, Oakland, CA 94611-2613      

510-339-9609    henry.r.schott@gmail.com 

For Membership and slide-replacement cost: Myron Chan, Treasurer, 435 Melrose Ave.,  

San Francisco 94127-2217      415-585-4747           myronchan@rocketmail.com 

 

ADOPTED BY A MOTION OF THE SFMS BOARD ON JULY 6, 2016 

http://www.sfmicrosoc.org
mailto:myronchan@rocketmail.com


We are sad to convey news of the passing of SFMS recording secre-

tary Mary Ann Scott. Mary Ann had been a member of SFMS since 2008, 

joining while attending the Merritt Microscopy Program. Several years 

ago, she kindly filled the role of recording secretary on the SFMS Board. 

Mary Ann had been suffering from declining health for some time, and 

nevertheless proved amazingly capable as secretary in spite of her ongo-

ing health issues. Sadly, in the last several months, the decline in her 

health caught up with her, and Mary Ann passed suddenly after an acute 

crisis on June 14, 2016. 

I will always remember Mary Ann as an enthusiastic lifelong learner 

who continued to pursue new skills and knowledge through her life, 

notably completing a certificate in advanced microscopy from Merritt 

College, and putting in sometimes late hours during an internship in a 

forensics lab. She was a valuable member to the SFMS Board and will be 

much missed by myself, our Board, and our membership. 

Mary Annõs family has kindly donated several microscopes that Mary 

Ann had owned, which we plan to put to use as part of SFMSõs educa-

tional outreach, a legacy that I think would have pleased Mary Ann. 

Peter Werner, President, SFMS 

Mary Ann Scott served as the Recording Secretary for the San Fran-

cisco Microscopical Society . A number of board meetings were held at 

her home after a shared lunch around the dining room table.  

Mary Ann died in the last week of June, 2016, after a battle with 

increasingly declining health that limited her physically. Besides record-

ings of the minutes she participation in the decision-making process. 

Despite her own recognition of the limited energy she could give to the 

business of the Society, she willingly stood for reelection this last January. 

It will be a challenge to find a worthy replacement for Mary Ann on our 

board.. We will miss her cheerful presence and now seek a volunteer 

who will pick up the challenge of being the recording secretary.   HS 

OBITUARY  Alameda Sun Newspaper 

Mary Ann died unexpectedly at Alameda Hospital, after a 

struggle for months with ill health. She was the beloved 

daughter of Charles and Mary Scott, a beloved sister of 

Charles Scott and Elaine Scott and a dear aunt to Charles 

and Jacob Fridley. She is fondly remembered by Elaineôs 

family, by Aunt Lois Scott and many dear cousins. 

Mary Ann was born at Alta Bates Hospital in Berkeley. 

She was raised in Alameda, and graduated from Alameda 

High School in l966.She attended the College of the Siski-

yous and finished her liberal arts degree from the College of 

Idaho at Caldwell, Idaho. Mary Ann also lived in Ketchum, 

MARY ANN SCOTT  
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Idaho and worked there for 

several years. 

She had a lifelong love of 

dance, beginning ballet les-

sons at the age of four. She 

continued her work and 

training with the Oakland 

and San Francisco Ballet Co. 

When in Ketchum she stud-

ied and performed with the 

New York City Ballet dur-

ing its summer program. She 

continued to teach and work 

in dance. She studied and 

performed other dance 

forms, including jazz and 

modern.  

When health made it dif-

ficult to continue to dance, 

she turned to other interests: 

animal life, especially 

birds. She took up the 

study of nature with a 

microscopy course at 

Merritt College in Oak-

land. She belonged to the 

San Francisco Microsco-

py Society and was sec-

retary at the time of her 

death. 

Mary Ann will be 

missed by her family and 

friends. She expressed 

her thanks for the com-

munion stewards of 

Christ Episcopal Church 

who served her commun-

ion each Sunday during 

the last months. 

February 21, 1941ñJune 14, 2016 



Peter Werner adjusting one of the micro-

scopes at the February 1, 2016 opening of the   

Berkeley Art Museum. The microscopes are 

on loan from Merritt College.  
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Located in Berkeley, this meeting at the Counter Culture Lab was an exploration of the environment 

with a special effort to identify and record all the various organisms that could be harvested from the im-

mediate neighborhood.. A special microscope with a large screen (see left image) proved useful for view-

ing a specimen by several participants simultaneously. 

FIRST DONATION OF MICROSCOPE SLIDES TO THE SFMS SLIDE COLLECTION. 

As mentioned elsewhere in this publication, SFMS is interested in donations to its slide col-

lection and we will try to list them as they become available. Just before publication, the collec-

tion was enlarged by some 15 slides manufactured by Carolina which were donated with two 

microscopes by the family of Mary Ann Scott. We will list them in the next issue and also add 

them to the list on our web site.  



 

SFMS PARTICIPATES IN MAY 1, 2016 CELEBRATION 

STEREOSCOPIC MICRO IMAGE 

 

 

DONATION OF MICROSCOPES 

We are pleased to report that the Society has received donations 

of microscopes that will be put to good use. Bill Cherrington, a Life 

Member, donated an excellent instrument that he no longer uses. We 

also have received the microscopes that were purchased by Mary Ann 

Scott. We would also be thankful for any books on microscopy and 

any slides that people would like to donate. To give items of value to 

the Society, please accompany your gift with a brief description and 

your contact information so that we can respond to you. Contact the 

president or the treasurer to arrange for a transfer.                      HS 
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At Bug Day, the San Francisco Microscopical Society 

presented a wonderful donation to the Revitalize the 

Randall campaign. The Society has met at the Randall 

and participated in Bug Day for well over a decade. We 

are grateful for their support and involvement.  

THANK YOU!   The Randall 

COME TO THE SEPT. MEETING 

This will be a DIGITAL SLIDE SHOW OF MICROSCOPIC 

LICHEN IN 3D. Most of us have seen microscope photos of 

lichen before, but in true 3D they become something very 

different -ï as if you were walking through a strange forest 

on another planet. Photos are from a dozen different loca-

tions or conditions and the variety, color and different forms 

seem endless. Magnification ranges up to full width of photo 

equals 2mm. There will be some discussion of microscope 

and camera techniques that were used as well as 3D in 

COME TO THE MEETING and learn how the pic-

ture (above) which can be viewed in a stereoscope 

was produced. The effect is stunning. 


